Shireoaks Parish Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th November 2019 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors R Hauxwell, P Blagg, S Fielding, G Robinson G Corrie, B Ayton and A Henderson.
District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were thirty-two members of the public present along with two police officers.
A spokesman from the club thanked everyone, both club members and non-members for offering to help following the flood and the damage to the club.  The loss adjuster has been out, and the club should get some money from its insurance. They have suffered a major incident and it will probably be after Christmas or in the new Year before they can reopen.
A resident whose property flooded thanked people for their help and asked about the short/medium and long term protection asking who is the focal point.  Councillor Fielding explained that the lead on flooding is Notts County Council who could be contacted directly.  As there were over five properties flooded they have to investigate and the flood risk team will be round, a report will be prepared and mitigation can be put in place. They will want to meet the community and the Parish Council.
Councillor Pressley reported that the District Council are also involved and the Chief Executive had been at a meeting in London today.
Councillor Ayton asked residents if they had been affected by flooding to write down the details of times or where the water came from and pass it on with photos if possible. This enables the flood risk team to build up a picture/timeline of the flood.
The council were asked about a Facebook page which had also been suggested at the last meeting by Councillor Henderson.
There were a number of suggestions discussed and councillors were told the box for sandbags is in the wrong place it was agreed it could be turned round.  A list of emails was handed to the Chairman of the Parish Council to escalate flood information and it was agreed that an action plan was needed.  There are more sandbags in the village if they are needed.
There were reports of cars coming down the hill which was dangerous and it was suggested that as part of the plan maybe signs could be put out.  A police presence is needed as people were not taking notice of residents and going through flood water anyway. Some consequently then got stuck and needed rescuing from the water.
Water was reported to build up where the ford was because of the stone wall that has been built.  The sluices in Worksop were not opened soon enough so water had backed up.
There have been problems with the drains which have been ongoing for a long time and were reported as being on the list for this financial year.
We have been offered a skip but need a site, it was agreed that it could be put on the car park at the Village Hall and this will be arranged tomorrow.
The clerk was asked to put Emergency Measures on the agenda as a regular item.  Councillors agreed to arrange a meeting to be held on 26th November. This is to take the form of a working party so that residents can take part and put forward their ideas.
Speeding problems were also reported as a concern but nothing to do with the flooding.
The police will look into the problems reported previously at the Marina of cars driving round at speed at night causing a nuisance.
100/19 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from District Councillor Dean Brett
101/19 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning. 
102/19 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 8th October 2019
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th October, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

103/19 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy on Council – It is hoped an applicant will come forward.
b) Station Car Park –Councillor Pressley sent an email which has been passed on to councillors asking:-    
If there been any recent consultation with the public on the idea of a car park on that site specifically - there was a petition from residents.
Are there still the issues with people parking on the street and using the train station - Yes there are ongoing parking problems.
 Has the council identified the need for a car park as a priority on their CIL spending list? - This has not been discussed yet.
The clerk was asked to reply.
c) Cricket ground – Councillor Pressley has received a reply explaining that the council has now written to the site owners on two occasions and have not received the courtesy of a response. this matter will be discussed with the Legal Team this week to see what the best way to proceed is as there is obviously a breach of the Section 106 agreement
 d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) –Councillor Fielding will put a letter out to residents.
e) Defibrillators – There was nothing further to report.
f) RDS –Julian will be invited to the next meeting.
g) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road/Planting of bulbs and plants/Village Garden 
Councillor Robinson has a list which he will bring to the next meeting.   The bulbs and plants have been received.  SWHL started the winter running on 6th November and will incorporate the lilac and willow pruning for no extra charge.
h) Clock – A quote has been received for £1200 to replace the motors.
i) CIL -A reply has not yet been received and has been chased.
j) Fireworks – this had to be cancelled, a meeting will be held next week.  The next display will be on 30th October 2020.
k) Handyman – Councillor MacDonald reported we had spoken to David and she will prepare a report.
l) Carnival – Councillor Corrie had nothing further to report.
m) Signal Box – There was nothing further.
n) Village Name sign- general upkeep – CIL may be used for upkeep of the sign, Councillor Robinson will plant pansies and this will be reviewed again in Spring.
o) Financial Regulations – this was deferred to the next meeting.
104/19	New Business 
a) VE Day 2020
This is to be carried over to next month.

105/19	Planning
a) New Applications
19/01267/ADV Retain Illuminated Sign -Newton House Care Home, Shireoaks Road  -  Councillors have no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours and as long as the conservation team are happy that it is in keeping.

19/01394/CDM Erection of 2.4m high Heras fencing with vehicular gate- St Luke's C of E Primary School, Brancliffe Lane, Shireoaks – There were no objections
The other applications sent to us are in Rhodesia.
b) Decisions 
There were no decisions.
106/19 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley had nothing further to report.
Councillor Fielding has reported the problems at the Marina to the police.
107/19 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 31.10.19
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£8,584.55

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£15,195.44

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Poppy Appeal
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	Walker Home Donation
	
	
	£50.00

	
	
	Cancelled cheques
	
	
	464.80

	
	
	
	
	
	£514.80

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£469.45

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£64.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	£311.10

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£400.00

	
	
	Tiger Hire
	
	
	£210.60

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	£14.50

	
	
	
	
	
	£4.50

	
	
	M Welch (Bulbs) 
	
	
	£38.50

	
	
	McHenrys Place
	
	
	£89.00

	
	
	SLCC
	
	
	£52.00

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,653.85

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,683.85

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£6,900.70

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£13,511.59

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£11,247.27

		
	
	
	
	


c) SLCC – The clerk’s subscription is due which when divided between the three councils in £52.

d) Grass Cutting – A quote has been received from SWHL for £420 a month, councillor Hauxwell proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Robinson and unanimously agreed.

e) Precept – This will be discussed at the next meeting,



108/19 	Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
109/19	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
110/19	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 10th December 2019. 
The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
